
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 
 

Brother Knights and Friends,  
 

First of all it is at this time I would like to Thank District Deputy Leroy Dziewulski for all his time and effort  work-
ing with Holy Rosary Council  #4483. It is with a sad heart that Leroy is leaving us and moving away. I was in-
formed of this at our last meeting that he was leaving. I would like to thank him personally for all his help with 
me, and also the council. You will surely be missed 
 
Second of all here is the 3 individual's that won the Lucky Bucks for September:  Dominic McNichols, Robert 
Keslneck Mt. Prospect, Thomas Locke. Congratulations to our 3 winners! 
 
Third Thanks to all who helped at the Feed My Starving Children that we went to on Saturday September 9th, 
2017. We had a very good time on this outing. And trying to put together another trip to Schaumburg to do this 
again. But again want to thank everyone that came out to participate in this great event. We packed enough 
food to feed 109 children for a year. And that should definitely give you the best feeling in the world. So keep 
your eyes open to find out our next trip. 
 
                                                               NOW JUST A FEW CHANGES TO REMIND YOU OF 
 
                                                                  ALL MEETINGS  WILL NOW START AT 730PM 
 
November 2   -  will be our next 1st Degree 730pm  ALL DOORS WILL BE LOCKED AT 735PM, AND YOU WILL 
NOT BE ALLOWED TO ENTER UNTIL AFTER THE 1ST DEGREE. NO EXCEPTIONS TO THIS RULE......... 
 
October 5TH  - GENERAL MEETING 730PM 
 
October 19TH  - SOCIAL MEETING 730 PM 
 
OCTOBER 26TH   - OFFICERS MEETING 730PM   
 
THANK YOU AGAIN FOR ALL YOUR HELP AND COOPERATION. 
 
MAY GOD BLESS YOU AND YOUR FAMILIES. 
 
THOMAS W. REED 
GRAND KNIGHT 
630-329-3508 
GOLFCRAZE1@HOTMAIL.COM 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report       

 
ID Drive 

Thank you to all who help with the success of the ID Drive. The final figures will be available soon.                                                     

Charity Request Committee 

The committee will meet before the Officer’s meeting on October 26th 

Clearbrook Dance  

We are looking for a person to run the October, December and May  dances.  If you can help please contact Grand Knight 
Tom Reed or myself. 

Thank you,,                      
Henry Zadja 

Warden’s Report  
 
 
 

We will be having a 1st Degree on Nov. 2, 2017.  If you have a candidate or have signed up a candidate call Warden Dean 
Sordyl at 847-394-3307.  Have the candidate there at 6:45 pm. 

Brothers, is all the members responsibility to talk to and try and recruit new members, not just the officers. 

 
Thank you,  
Dean Sordyl 

 
 

 
 

 Chancellor’s Report 
 

 

On October 7th the building corporation will hold its 1st annual Beerfest at 10: 00 AM at the Hall. 

On October 12th the Chicago Food Depository will be distribute produce at Holy Family beginning at 8:30 AM.  At our 
Social Meeting that night, we will have a speaker from Journey’s to discuss their program.  The meeting will begin at 
7:30pm.   

Thank you 

 

 



Chaplain’s Report 
                                                    

 
October finds us looking forward to the fall colors and cooler 
days. Our children are back at school and into the routine of an-
other school year. Many of us look back on our education with 
fond memories. One memory that comes to mind, was the en-
trance of a substitute teacher. Pity the poor substitute teacher who 
feels insecure. When a nervous sub enters a classroom the students 
will sense it, and chaos is likely to break out. On the other hand, 
pity the students when a teacher is authoritarian, lording it over 
them just because he or she can. What students are looking for is 
someone with true authority, whose authority comes from an in-
ner certainty rather than a need to look good. If you have that 
kind of authority you can be 4 feet 11 inches, and big, burly foot-
ball players will pay attention. Jesus spoke with that kind of author-
ity, and even the demons within obeyed. That kind of authority 
flows from the inner security that comes from prayer and union 
with God. 

 
Another who spoke with such confidence, confidence grown out of prayer and union with God was St. Teresa of Calcutta. 
Mother Teresa was an icon of holiness, a visible sign of God’s love and mercy, and a channel of His goodness. Holy Moth-
er Church presents her as a model of Christian living. When we speak about our faith, when we tell others how Christ and 
the Holy Spirit are alive in our lives, are we speaking from a position of authority? 
 

Peace and blessings always,                    

Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

 

Rosary for Life 
 

 
 

ROSARY FOR LIFE - Third Thursdays at 2:30 pm 
 
Holy Rosary Council Pro life Chair couple:  Jim and Sue McPherrin lead a "Rosary for LIFE"  
on THIRD THURSDAYS at 2:30 pm in St. James Church before the Blessed Sacrament.  
All Holy Rosary Council members are welcome. 
 
Eucharistic Adoration is open to ALL every Thursday at St. James CHURCH from 8 am - 8 pm.  
 
CAN YOU MAKE A HOLY HOUR? 
 
We currently seek "scheduled" Adorers to make one Holy Hour each Thursday before the Blessed Sacrament. 
 
These adorers act as "honor guard," as we never leave Our Lord unattended.  Please consider signing up for an one hour 
per week in Adoration.  Specifically we have a need for a second adorer to cover one hour:  10 am - 11 am.  
 
We ALSO seek Adorers to cover one hour:  3:30 - 4:30 pm.  
 
Contact Jim or Sue McPherrin by phone or email.  Call 847-506-1618 smcpherrin@yahoo.com and leave your 
name ,contact info, and your choice of time in quiet Adoration.  We have subs adorers available when you can't make your 
scheduled time.  Discover the peace and comfort of making a regular Holy Hour before Jesus, the Real Presence.  Jesus 
waits for you in this Sacrament of Love.  



CHARITY DISBURSEMENTS IN SEPTEMBER  
 

Our council approved and distributed checks to the following charities at the September business 
meeting: 
 
$200.00 to “Journey’s The Road Home“(located on Northwest Highway in Palatine) 
 Requested by Randy Baker, this charity provides services for the homeless.  To help the homeless, 
the following items will be accepted at our hall until November 16. 
 
 -Travel size shampoo & gel 
 - Packaged prepare foods (Mac N Cheese, soups, noodles) 
 - Women’s  underwear (new) 
 - Gym shoe sneakers (new or gently used) 
   
A representative of Journey’s The Road Home will speak at our October 19 social meeting.  This 
event is open to friends and families of our members.  This is an opportunity to introduce non-
members to the  “Knights” and showcase our freshly renovated hall.  
 
$100.00 to “St. Edna Catholic Church” to help underwrite the cost of gift cards to be given to the 
Altar Servers in October.    Requested by Michael A McNicholas 
 
$100.00 to “St. Colette Parish” to help support the October 14 banquet.   Requested by Mark  
Stastny 
 
$100.00 to “Our Lady of the Wayside” to help underwrite the cost of the parish picnic in Septem-
ber.  Requested by Scott Baxendale and Rob Adams. 
 
$50.00 to “Chasity Education Initiative” ran by the Archdiocese of Chicago   Requested by Jim 

McPherrin, the council’s “Respect Life” coordinator. 

SALUTE Proposal Vote 
 
 

A reminder that at the October business meeting we will be having a  vote for assisting SALUTE 
with their Memorial Day event. 

 
Thank you, 

 
Tom Reed 

Grand Knight 



 

Journeys—The Road Home 
 

 
 

Reaching Out to Those in Need in                   
Our Community 

 
                “He who oppresses the poor taunts his Maker, but he who is                        

   gracious to the needy honors Him.”   
 Proverbs 14:31 

 
 
 

      www.journeystheroadhome.org 
                 847-963-9163 
1140 Northwest Highway,Palatine,IL 
 
 
 
 

 

Journeys - The Road Home is a proud member of the Alliance to End Homelessness 
in Suburban Cook County, a non-profit organization responsible for planning and 
coordinating homeless services and housing options for all of Cook County outside 
of Chicago. 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Holy Rosary Council and Journeys Partnership 
Campaign September 1-November 16, 2017 

 
You can help us over the next few months by donating  

 

Travel Size Shampoo 
Travel Size Shower Gel 

Easy to Prepare Foods (Mac n Cheese, Campbell soups, Ramen Noodles etc) 
Women’s Underwear (new) 

Gym Shoes sneakers (new or gently used)  
Or Cash Donations 

 
Bring all donations to the Hall where we will have a box for Journeys in the office. 

Questions call Randy Baker at 847.255.6503 or email at rlbaker27@gmail.com 



Council Communications 
 
For all members who wish to understand how the council communications currently work.  Below are listed  various methods we are 
currently using and the intended use for each method.  
 
Weekly Blasts: 
The weekly blast is to be used as a reminder for events coming up in the next couple of weeks.  It can also be used to announce events 
missed at our business meeting. Since this blast only comes out on Wednesdays should not be used to announce the passing a brother 
knight or family member. 

Items for the blast should not be more than 1-2 paragraphs. 
Articles should have something to do with our Council, Assembly or local Parishes. 
Articles should not be about outside groups or events that do not concern our council. 
Pictures are allowed and should be in J-peg or JPG format.  

Please submit all requests for the weekly blast by Sunday evenings. Copy the message to the following people.  
Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 

Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com 
 

Newsletter: 
The Newsletter is to be used to notify members of everything going on in Council, Ladies Auxiliary and parishes.  This would include 
how we did at previous months events, upcoming events, charity funds being dispersed, messages from State or Supreme Councils and 
Basset training. 
Any member who has news from their parish, about the council or the Knights of Columbus, may submit an article for the Newsletter.  
You can include pictures and or fliers for the event. All articles submitted must be approved by the Grand Knight. 
The following Chair officers are required to submit a newsletter article each month.  The Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, Chancel-
lor, Warden and the Chaplain.    
All Articles for the Newsletter need to be submitted by the 15th of each month. Please send your newsletter article to the fol-
lowing e-mail addresses. 

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Newsletter coordinator: newsletter4483@yahoo.com  

 

Website (Including Facebook page).  
To update anything on our website please e-mail the following people. We will contact our website administrator to process the update.  

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com 

 

Passing of a Brother Knight. 
If wish to notify us of the passing of a Brother Knight. Please notify: 

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com  

The Grand knight should be able to send out a message to our membership through the Supreme website.  We will also try to put it in 
the weekly blast depending on the day of the services.  
Honor Guard:  If an Honor Guard is being requested the proper protocol is to make the request through our Faithful Navigator.   We 
would recommend notifying the following people.   

Faithful Navigator - Mike McEvoy: michaelmcevo@gmail.com  
    Commander - Angelo Cozzarelli: angelocozz@yahoo.com 

Communications for the Assembly - Dean Sordyl: fcseton2410@gmail.com  
 
It is the memberships responsibility to notify us of any change to your E-mail address and mailing address.  If you don’t tell 
us how will we know? 
 

Vivat Jesus 
Brian Marier 
Trustee, Communications.  
 

 

mailto:BJMKofC4483@outlook.com
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$20 in advance on Eventbrite, $25 cash at the door 

 
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/1st-annual-kc-hall-beer-fest-tickets-37036918420?aff=eivtefrnd 
 
 

Ticket price includes craft brewery samples, complimentary appetizers, a signature cocktail from 

a certified mixologist behind the bar and raffle prizes! Enjoy live music by Eric Donner and Ok-

toberfest style food for purchase provided by Al-A-Carte Gourmet Catering. 

A portion of the proceeds to benefit Clearbrook Charities 

 
 

 

  

 

  

  
  

1st 

Annual 

KC Hall 

BEER 
 

FEST 

 
     15 N Hickory Ave, Arlington Heights, IL 60004   (847) 255-4483   TheKCHall.com   events@thekchall.com 



 

 

 

 
 

 

BEVERAGE ALCOHOL SELLERS & SERVERS  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING 

 
SATURDAY 

  
NOVEMBER 18, 2017 

 
 

   8:00AM-12:00PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 Hour Training  

Program 

4483 Members 

No Cost 

Illinois Liquor  

Control 

Commission 

2017 

Licensed Course 

Physical Properties of  

Alcohol 

Prevention and  

Intervention 

State and Local Statutes 

DUI 

ID Techniques 

Dram Shop and Liability 

Coverage 

 

CLASS LOCATION 

 

KC HALL 

15 N. Hickory 
Arlington Heights, IL  

60004 
(847) 255-4483 



Remember in Prayer       
 
 
 

“WE HAVE REFRESHED THE LIST OF NAMES OF OUR 
BROTHERS AND SISTERS WHO HAVE ASKED FOR PRAY-

ERS. IN THE FUTURE IF YOU WISH TO HAVE A NAME 
ADDED PLEASE SEND THAT REQUEST TO DEACON JOE 
YANNOTTA(JYANNOTTA@COMCAST.NET) AND HE WILL 

ADDED IT TO HIS MONTHLY REFLECTION”.  

November 2017 Calendar of Events 

Produce Mobile 
 

Could you, a loved one or a friend use free produce and bread stuffs??  The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository is co-
ning back to Holy Family Parish 2515 Palatine Rd., Inverness, IL 60067 on October 12th.  Rain, snow or shine, our guests will be there. 
Will you be able to help? Produce and bread stuffs are available to our guests or anyone you may know who could use free food begin-
ning around 9AM and finishing around 11:30AM or so.  Again, our guests do not need any form of ID. Volunteers are needed to get 
carts from the Jewel Store, empty the truck, sort the goods, bag and distribute the goods finally, clean up. Volunteers, dress for the 
weather!  

For more information or to volunteer, please contact Mark Stastny at 847-632-1630. Thank you.  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 

1 
 

Polish Council 

2 
 

1st Degree  
Business Meeting  

follows       

3 
 

4 
 

5 6 7 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

8 
 
 

9 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

10 
 

11 

12 13 14 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

15 16 

Social Meeting       

17 18 

19 20 21 
 

Seton Assembly  
7:30PM 

22 23 

Thanksgiving Day 

                                                 

24 25 
 

26 27 
 

28 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

29 30 
Charity Meeting          

7:00 PM                    
Officers Meeting        

7:30 PM 

  

Lucky Bucks 
 

LUCKY BUCK WINNERS     
IN SEPTEMBER  

 
Winners of $50 each were  

 
 

         Dominick McNicholas,  
 
         Bob Koscielniak and       
                    
         Tom Loch  

Pray for our recently Deceased 
 
 
 
 
 

Eugene Connolly 

mailto:JYANNOTTA@COMCAST.NET
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October 2017 Calendar of Events 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 2 3 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

 
 

4 
 

Polish Council 

 
 

5 
 

Business Meeting        
7:30PM 

 

6 
 

7 
 

8 9 10 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

11 
 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 

15 16 
 

17 
 

18 

 

19 
 

Social Meeting    
7:30PM 

20 

 
21 

22 23 24 
 

Seton Assembly  

25 26 
 

Charity Meeting          
7:00 PM                    

Officers Meeting        
7:30 PM 

27 
 

28 
 

29 30 
 

31 
 

Building Corp.      
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

    


